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Common Cause/NY, and Demos and the Prison Policy Initiative both issued statements this afternoon attacking the Senate GOP lawsuit challenging the 2010 state law that requires prisoners to be counted in their home districts, rather than where they are incarcerated for the purposes of redistricting. Prisoners cannot vote. Upstate, where many prisons are located, could lose political clout to downstate under the law. Most of the Senate’s 30 Democrats are from downstate. Senate Republicans number 32.

New York will go through the redistricting process next year using the 2010 U.S. Census data. The Legislature has not yet decided the process for redistricting. Gov. Andrew Cuomo and the Assembly Democratic majority want a non-partisan redistricting commission. Senate Republicans have backed away from a pledge to support a non-partisan commission. The prison-count law was adopted when the Democrats controlled the Senate.

Senate Majority Leader Dean Skelos, R-Nassau County, has defended the lawsuit and predicted it would be successful.

This is a statement from Susan Lerner, executive director of Common Cause:

    “Senate Republicans have yet again shown their utter contempt for a fair, equitable and independent redistricting process by filing a lawsuit which seeks to continue the abhorrent practice of counting incarcerated persons where they are imprisoned for the purposes of drawing political boundary lines. This practice, now banned by New York and two other states, deliberately diluted the votes of people who do not live in proximity to prisons.  This lawsuit is yet another instance of blatant political maneuvering that smacks of the same self-interest as the Senate’s cynical passage of a redistricting constitutional amendment resolution two weeks ago.”

Demos and the Prison Policy Initiative, two national voting-rights groups, condemned Senate Republicans’ lawsuit. In a statement, they said the 2010 law “corrected a long-standing miscount of incarcerated populations.” Seven of the current state Senate districts meet minimum population requirements because inmates are counted as residents, they said.

    “The miscount of incarcerated individuals called for in the lawsuit violates the fundamental one-person, one vote principle of our democracy and contradicts the New York Constitution, which clearly states that a prison is not a residence,” said Brenda Wright, director of the Democracy Program at Demos. “The plaintiffs here are wrong on the facts and wrong on the law. Their suit should be dismissed.”
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